COMMUNION CARDS – THE WHY AND THE WHEREFORE 

‘The Elders are disappointed at the lack of response on the part of some members in the use of the Communion Cards.
 One criticism voiced to me personally is that “we are trying to ape the Church of Scotland”. This is not true. We do not need to ape the Church of Scotland in this or anything else. The Church of Scotland system is based on the theological idea of “fencing the Table” which is an attempt to exclude from the Lord’s Supper any who are unworthy. We believe that this is unscriptural. The apostolic injunction is “let a man examine himself, and so let him eat of that bread, and drink of-that cup”. Thus we invite all who love our Lord Jesus Christ to sit down at the Lord’s Table. The Table is the Lord’s, not the Church’s and therefore each one is responsible to the Lord alone.

The purpose of our Communion Cards is entirely different. The Cards exclude no one from the Table but are a means of checking on absentees.  In a large congregation such as ours, it is impossible to know who are absent. I first came to know about this system when I went to be Pastor of Spurgeon’s Tabernacle, London. Immediately on my settlement, I was given a packet of Communion Cards and, with my Presbyterian background, I was taken aback, but, being a canny sort of chiel, I decided to wait and see. I soon discovered their value in my pastoral work. The Cards were collected after each Communion Service by the Secretary of the Elders’ Court, and checked with the membership roll. He would then report to the Elders at their monthly meeting on any members who were absenteeing ​themselves from Communion. They were visited by the appropriate Elder and a report given at the next Elders’ Court. In this way, cases of illness, or spiritual coldness, or even backsliding were dealt with without delay.

We have in the Rev. Derek Prime a man with a Pastor’s heart and he has a deep and sincere concern for each member of the fellowship, but it is impossible for him in a large congregation such as we have in the Chapel to check on absentees. Therefore, by using the Communion Cards regularly, we will be assisting the Pastor in his work and I am sure that must be the desire of every member.

Of course, it is easy to forget your Card and I have every sympathy with people who forget for I have the best “forgettery” in the world. I would suggest, therefore, that ladies carry their packets of Cards in their handbags, and gentlemen in their wallets and so they will not be forgotten.

William Whyte
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� The whole of this item is an article in the Record, June 1973, pp. 5–7.





